

21st May 2021 - Weekly Newsletter

New Collection Times

From Monday 7th June we are reverting back to our original (pre-COVID19) collection times. The collection times for each year group will be as follows:

Reception (Classes 1 and 2) - 3.00pm

Year 1 (Classes 3 and 4) - 3.05pm

Year 2 (Classes 5 and 6) - 3.10pm

Nursery (afternoon session) - 3.15pm

Please note that there will be no early sibling collection. Our one-way system will remain in place and parents should continue to wear face coverings (unless exempt).

CHillfest

Every year at Cockton Hill Infants' we have had an end of year trip for all the children as a treat for their hard work in school. COVID19 makes it very difficult to organise such a trip. However, this year we are going to have a treat for the children on school grounds. We are calling it CHillfest and we are so very excited about it. We will give you more details soon once we have firmed up some of the arrangements.

After School Clubs

A bike skills after school club will commence for Year 1 after half term. Year 2 will have a craft club. Places are limited for these clubs but you should have already received a letter to express an interest.

Congratulations to this week's achievers:

Awards for week ending 21-05-2021

	Kindness	Pupil of the week	Learner of the week
Class	Rossi	Charlotte	Kai
1	Harris	Creamer	Fryer
Class	Jack	Harmony	Harvey-Jay
2	Hall	Scott	Wright
Class	Theo	Lucas	Harper
3	Miles	Hall	O'Sullivan
Class	Evie May	Leighton	Destined
4	Hall	Brown	Ejezie
Class	Alfie	Farrah	Isabella
5	Newham	Burke	Howe
Class	Nyla	Oscar	Sophie
6	Sumpton	Nicholson	Burke

Attendance

Classes attendance this week:

 1st Class 5
 100%
 2nd Class 4
 97.6%

 3rd Class 1
 97.2%
 4th Class 6
 96.9%

 5th Class 3
 93%
 6th Class 2
 91%

*** Whole School - 96.2% ***

Headlice

In the never-ending battle against headlice, please can I remind everyone to:

- check your child's hair DAILY
- if you find nits (eggs) or lice TREAT IMMEDIATELY once treated your child can come into school.
- I understand treatments are FREE from some chemists
- please continue to check and TREAT AGAIN AFTER ONE WEEK.

With the half term break this is a good time to break the cycle, if everyone is vigilant — thank you!

Please do not park on the KEEP CLEAR road markings in front of the school.

Looking ahead

Tuesday 25th May Wednesday 26th May Monday 7th June Monday 28th June

- Final Year 2 Afterschool Hula Hooping Club
- School breaks up for half term
- School re-opens for Summer 2nd half term
- CHILL FEST!!! More information after half term holidays